
 

Newsletter 

4th October 2019 

Dear Parents, 

The children have had yet another exciting and productive week. Year 5S       
returned from their residential geography field trip to Burwell brimming with    
stories of their learning. While at school this week, the children’s fund raising 
efforts and initiatives came to fruition in supporting our parish as well as       
enhancing our local & global environment.  We wish 5G all the best as they travel 
to Burwell on Monday.  

Have a restful & peaceful weekend. 

Braintree  Museum Trip Year 6 

On Friday 27th September Year 6 took a step back in time to discover more about the Victorian era. They 
looked splendid in their costumes as they boarded the bus. At the museum they were able to handle a range 
of Victorian household goods and toys, most of which were rather unfamiliar to them. After that they       
experienced life in a Victorian classroom, a very different experience than today! The day was rounded off 
with an information quiz, where they had to look for answers in the museum itself. This was an excellent trip 
that added to the knowledge they had already learnt in class. 



Fund-raising Success  

You may recall from last summer that children from Holy Cross, collectively represented by the School     
Council, Eco-Council and Mini Vinnies decided on a fund-raising initiative to support both parishioners at Holy 
Cross Church and our school community. The aim was to raise £400 to purchase new kneeling cushions for our 
church and recycling bins for the school. I’m delighted to inform you that, through ‘Frozen Fridays’, the      
target was achieved. On Thursday Father Bernard was presented with a cheque for the kneeling cushions and 
we also received delivery of our new eco-bins. Thank you also to the ’Friends of Holy Cross’ who purchased 
extra eco-bins for us. 

 

 

 

Eco- Council  

In order to reduce waste which is sent to land-fill, this week our Eco-Council launched our used battery   
collection box. In doing this, they suggested that we would all be helping to reduce the demand for raw   
metals required each year and play our part in preserving resources and reduce the potential risks to our 
environment, including wildlife. In the U.K. we throw away 600 million household batteries annually of which 
400 million go to land-fill. These eventually break down and leak chemicals resulting in damage to our        
eco-systems and wildlife. The battery collection box will be available in the school foyer. 

 



5S Burwell Residential Trip 

5S had a wonderful 3 day trip to Burwell this week. We are very proud 
of all of the children as they really demonstrated the core values of   
Holy Cross and the staff at Burwell House complimented them on their         
exemplary behaviour. They showed resilience and perseverance to       
overcome their worries at being away from home and all pulled together 
to support and encourage each other. The children produced wonderful 
news films in the TV recording studio and took turns in operating the 
cameras and technical equipment. They explored the locality and gained 
an understanding of the differences between a rural and urban location. 
They made clay houses in the pottery studio and had a wonderful time 
exploring the extensive grounds of Burwell House. The highlight was a 
game of Burwell Fox (which must be kept a secret from the younger 
year groups!) As always, the food was delicious and many of the children 
from 5S want to sneak back next week with 5G!  



R B 98% 

R L 96% 

1D 97% 

1S 96% 

2HD 99% 

2TE 98% 

3N 99% 

3P 94% 

4A 96% 

4C 96% 

5G 97% 

5S 98% 

6E 98% 

6N 91% 

Congratulations to 2HD,  winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this week 
with 99%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 3N who attained 
99% attendance this week. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school. If an absence is not reported 

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 1D:  Hayley Ranathunga 1S:  Sian Hanifin-Flynn 

 2HD:  Zoe Staines   2TE:  Ava Cook 

 3N: Isabella Turska  3P:   Shauden Sesay 

 4A:  Mitchell To    4C:  Emilia Chapska 

 5G:  Neriah Boateng  5S:  Ishwar Muraleedharan 

 6E:  Taylor-Grace Maycock 6N:  Sienna Smith   

Gibberd Garden 

On Thursday 26th and Friday 27th September 2019, the Year 5 children had the   
opportunity to visit the Gibberd Garden.    

Children were able to develop their creativity and imagination by seeing a great      
variety of sculptures of  different sizes, made from different materials. They       
recorded from first hand experience and used the detailed sketches of the              
sculptured seen in their own art work in class.  



Mental Health Awareness Week 

This will take place next week at Holy Cross. Invited guests will lead an assembly and teach children the    
Mental Health Dance Challenge. As this will be recorded, a permission slip will be sent via Parentmail and will 
need to be completed in order for your child to take part in the filming.  On Thursday there will be a            
non-uniform day where the children are asked to wear yellow- the colour associated with mental health  
awareness. A £1 donation is requested and all funds raised will be passed on to Mind, the mental health    
charity. 







RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 Based on the gospel for Sunday 6 October – Luke 17:5-10  

 

 

In Sunday’s gospel, Jesus says that we could do incredible things if only we had faith. 

What incredible things would you like to do?  

One thing I’d choose is to end the injustice of extreme poverty and hunger. When it feels      

diffuclt to hold onto the faith that this is possible, I am encouraged by two things. 

Firstly, that during a huge international commitment to development between 2000 and 2015, 

around a billion people escaped extreme poverty. With 17 Sustainable Development Goals now in 

place, the world can continue to move towards the abolition of extreme poverty, if we all play 

our part. 

Secondly, the Catholic community does have faith, and can do amazing things! 

For example, the Amazon Synod starts this weekend – an amazing global witness that God’s gift 

of creation is precious and that the Church stands in solidarity with indigenous communities. 

Family Fast Days like today help us hold onto the faith that God can use each of us to do        

incredible things, like ensuring that people have access to clean water and nourishing food.  

 

Lord, renew our faith and commitment to strive for the world’s harvest to be fairly shared 

by all, in love and solidarity, justice and peace. Amen.  

“The apostles said to the Lord, ‘Increase our faith.’" – Luke 17:5 

The Words of Pope Francis 

What must one do to be a good Christian? The answer is simple: we 
have to do, each in our own way, what Jesus says inter beatitudes. 





 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Anayah Arbuah, Aimee Fennelly,                
Jonathan Ferreira-Borges, Lucy Philpot, Joshua Puddegoot,          
Zoe Staines, Christabel Enwere, Harry Acheampong, Szymon Harmas, 
Zachary Kaczmarek, Amelia Tarczwska, Uwadiale Ebhabha, Luna 
Milciute Blynovas, Dominica Nguyen, Connor O’Rourke 

Merit Certificates: 

      

1D:  Aria McGinty, for her fantastic rhyming work in literacy     

1S:  Roxanne Hand, for her excellent writing in literacy  

2HD:   Kayla Umaru, for her amazing exclamation work in literacy  

2TE:   Demi Osiname, for thinking carefully and answering questions in maths   

3N:  Ranniel Masambique, for his great enthusiasm for learning  

3P:  Dominik Sterbak, for excellent work on a religious painting 

4A:  Naavah Dixon, for excellent R.E. work on Solomon’s proverbs  

4C:  John-Jo Marti for an incredible place value assessment 

5G:  Joseph McCoy, for his fantastic negative number work 

5S:  Lola Andrews-Clark and Isla Ryall, for their perseverance and bravery at Burwell 

6E:  Nathaniel Tafangombe, for a great diary entry for history 

6N:  Marcus Lucan, for excellent work in our reading lessons this week 

Learning Mentor: The School Council, for volunteering their time and energy 

 

Week 1 Menu      Jewish Faith Week 

 

Monday 7th October  

5G Burwell House 

Be Still Club lunchtime 

Year 3 Mass, in church 2pm 

KS2 Homework 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Tuesday 8th October  

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Football Team Training 3.15 –
4.30 

KS1 Construction 3.15-4.00 

KS1 Cosmic Yoga / Just Dance 

3.15 - 4.00 

KS2 Code 3.15 - 4.30 

Wednesday 9th October  

Reception Family Lunch 11.30 

5G Return from Burwell House 

Karate 3.15 – 4.15 

KS2 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Thursday 10th October  

Non-uniform, wear yellow 
for World Mental Health 
Day £1 

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

KS2 Chess 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Dodgeball 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Drama 3.15 - 4.15 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew 

Friday 11th October  

Assembly 2.40 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Netball 3.15 - 4.15 


